

"For We Are Labourers Together With God" | I Corinthians 3:9



Daniel and Michelle Jones



Missionaries to the Rio Grande Valley and Mexico

April 15, 2019

Dear Pastor Largent and Westwood Heights Baptist Church,

This is just a note to let you know how much we appreciate your faithfulness in supporting us and in allowing us to represent you in the Rio Grande Valley and Mexico.

In the early 1980's, God allowed us to build a "model church" in Monterrey, Mexico. It all started as a Bible study in 1978, which grew into a mission in 1979. With the help of our home church and other churches, we were able to give the down payment on two small lots and then our people paid them off and started building.

God allowed us to start 7 works ourselves and through that "model church" (Bethesda Baptist of Monterrey, Mexico) which was organized in 1980, we were able to start 12 other works. Two of the 12 have already started another two works! This church averages over 400 in Sunday School, is starting an average of a church each year now, and supports 97 missionaries around the world, 8 of which are home missionaries!

This is exactly what we are endeavoring to do in McAllen: start another "model church" through which we aim to start other churches and send out missionaries just as we did with the one in Mexico. We started with only one family in 2013, and since then it has grown to an average of 89 in March of this year. We started supporting one missionary in 2013 and now support 26 missionaries at \$50.00 a month!

We have looked for property for 4 years now, and for the first time we see an opportunity to buy a property and building that was once a church and is now for sell. It is located on 432 S. 33<sup>rd</sup> Street, McAllen, Texas. It is a 6800 sq. foot building sitting on a 1½ acer lot with paved parking and even a barbeque grill!

Our people have saved up \$75,000, but we still need another \$55,000 for the down payment, and closing costs. Our home church (Worth Baptist Church of Fort Worth, Texas) has pledged \$10,000 towards this project. We are asking that you prayerfully consider a gift towards this need.

I rarely ever ask for anything in our prayer letters, and hesitate to come to you in a personal way, yet I hope you will pardon my boldness in addressing this great need we have in the work. May the Lord bless you and us as we endeavor to reach the world with the gospel!

In Him,

Danny and Micheffe Jones

If you wish to donate any amount, pleas earmark it as "Building Fund – Danny Jones."

Thank you so much!

Phones: (956) 212-5016 and 817-690-5258 - E-mail: djonessr@hotmail.com